

# Forest of Bere Bowmen

## Minutes of the General Committee Meeting

Held at Forest of Bere Club House: 19:00 Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> January 2024

### Present

Kevin Cassidy (Chairman)

Megan Hird (Secretary)

Brian (Equipment Officer)

Jonathan Barnbrook (Ordinary Member)

Phil Spanner (Ordinary Member)

Mike Botting (Records Officer)

David Jones (Coaching Coordinator)

### Apologies

Charlie Cassidy (Welfare)

Roger Spicer (Treasurer)

Wayne Goble (Ordinary Member)

John Taylor (Tournament Officer)

Item	Notes	Action/When
Review of Minutes for Committee Meeting of 19th December 2023	<ol style="list-style-type: none"><li>1.Meeting minutes for the 3<sup>rd</sup> August 2023 are Still being chased and will be distributed to members when available.</li><li>2.AGM Meeting minutes are still being processed so will be distributed in due course.</li><li>3. New <a href="mailto:fobb.treasurer@outlook.com">fobb.treasurer@outlook.com</a>, <a href="mailto:fobb.membership@outlook.com">fobb.membership@outlook.com</a> and <a href="mailto:fobb.roger@outlook.com">fobb.roger@outlook.com</a> email addresses have been set up to help separate out the roles.</li><li>4.Wayne is now helping Charlie with welfare.</li><li>5. New, document folders that everyone can access set up by roger/kevin.</li><li>6. Work party, list has been compiled and sent to committee, email. Questionnaire for who want to do this/what they can bring .</li><li>7. Newsletter for upcoming events organised by</li></ol>	

	<p>kevin.</p> <p>8. Taster sessions, are starting and being booked in.</p> <p>9. Development coaches funding, were confirmed at the HAA Meeting as 33% by HAA, 33% by FOBB and 33% by themselves.</p> <p>10. Roger is looking into operator insurance.</p> <p>11. AGB is hoped to be in the late spring.</p> <p>12. Bow tuning sessions provided will be on summer programme.</p>	
AGM	<p>1. AGM is still being finalised but on the current timeline is looking to be held in the late spring with atleast 28 days notice to all members.</p>	
Toilets	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Running water toilets are to be looked at for the club.</li> <li>2. An idea of water containers to gravity feed the toilets.</li> <li>3. John Taylor may be able to source the water containers at £60 and for us to have approximately 4 of them.</li> <li>4. Toilet block is being considered for the future (looking for funding).</li> <li>5. Portaloo, disabled toilet and wheelchair accesabilty to be more inclusive.</li> </ol>	
Lease	<p>1. Lease is still being negotiated and is renewing next month.</p>	

Any other business:		
Club House security	<p>1. Grills for windows and one way security film so the club house is more inviting for members to use as it would be lighter while also maintaining security.</p>	

Have a go.	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. No coach needed.</li> <li>2. There is a birthday in may that people are interested in having a go.</li> <li>3. All have a gos are to be registered with sport80</li> <li>4. Fox and hound pub in denmead taster session enquiry.</li> </ol>	
------------	---	--

Container	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Waiting on confirmation for permissions for it.</li> </ol>	
Foam	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. New foam to be purchased from quicks to repair the bosses and to split the cost and foam with whitehill archers.</li> </ol>	
Memory bench	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Brian and Pat williams memory benches plaque to be sorted out.</li> <li>2. "In Loving memory of Brian and Pat Williams the founders of FOBB"</li> </ol>	
Selling of Equipment	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Reminding of where people can sell equipment to other club members (on the club house notice board).</li> </ol>	
Committee meetings	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Committee meeting plan to be set up with a consistent time frame between each meeting.</li> </ol>	
Outdoor beginners courses	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Will start from April 22nd 2024 and onwards.</li> </ol>	
Oak Tree	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Tree needs to be cut for safety of the members, we have been quoted £850 and all committee present are in agreement for this to be cut.</li> </ol>	
Shed being moved	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Shed at 50yds being moved to behind the club house.</li> </ol>	

Card reader	1.Card reader, being chased for competitions so people can pay for food etc. with card.	
<b>Meeting Closed at 20:10</b>		
Next Committee Meeting to be held: Thursday March 14th 2024		